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for professionals who wish to be more efficient or accurate in their careers, it is necessary to know
how to read facial expressions. the ability to read emotions in people is probably the most important
skill of a social worker and understanding emotions is critical to being effective as a social worker.
this study documents the existence of microexpressions, that are not seen by the average person,
because they are so fleeting and have an extremely brief duration. the authors explain why they
developed a training tool. this tool will enable social workers to more efficiently read people’s
emotions especially subtle microexpressions and hopefully they will be able to learn more to become
more effective in their profession. in the news media, research is often done, and the results found
to be of great interest. because of this interest, the media reports the findings of the research, but
often their coverage of those findings tends to over emphasize the positive findings and under
emphasize the negative findings. the following research study reports on the ability to “read” facial
expressions of emotion in people. some people are very good at “reading” facial expressions of
emotion, while others are very poor at it. the ability to read facial expressions of emotion has been
found to be highly correlated with the ability to understand others, hence the title of the study. the
research findings should be viewed in this context. emotions are an incredibly important aspect of
human life and basic research on emotions of the past few decades has produced several discoveries
that have led to important real world applications. in this article we describe two of those discoveries
the universality of facial expressions of emotion and the existence of microexpressions because of
their importance to and novelty in psychology. we discuss how we have taken those discoveries to
create programs that teach people how to read facial expressions of emotion, as well as recent
research that has validated those training programs and documented their efficacy.
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